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How long does the permit last?
Permits are generally issued for 3 years.

Do I need a permit to move butterflies or moths
that are pinned or preserved?
No. USDA does not require permits for dead butterflies or dead moths. Under 7 CFR
330.200, "Biological specimens of plant pests, in preservative or dried, may be
imported without further restriction under this part, but subject to inspection on
arrival in the United States to confirm the nature of the material and freedom from
risk of plant pest dissemination." The packages must not contain any plant material,
soil, or other plant pests. This does not relieve the importer of the responsibility of
complying with other Federal or State requirements.

Do I need to get a permit for every customer that
I send butterflies to?
No. You do, however, need to secure a USDA permit for every U. S. state that you
intend to send the butterflies.  This applies only to the 9 species of butterflies
considered for environmental release USDA Butterfly Environmental Release
Decision Chart  (311.8 KB)

https://www.aphis.usda.gov/
https://www.aphis.usda.gov/sites/default/files/decision_chart_1.pdf
https://www.aphis.usda.gov/sites/default/files/decision_chart_1.pdf
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